
 
Chairman Proehl and Committee Members 
Transportation Committee 
Kansas State House of Representatives 
 
                Re:   Testimony in support of HB2678 
                        Choose Life License Plate 
 
Dear Chairman Proehl and Committee Members: 
 
      Please consider this our [Paul Moore and Vivian Moore's] support of HB2678.  We currently reside in 
Bourbon County, Kansas and our ancestors were some of the settlers in Southeast Kansas.  Fortunately, 
our parents and grandparents did not have the legal option to choose to abort a fetus.  It might not have 
been convenient for them to allow us to be born as Paul's parents already had 3 children and were trying 
to recover from the Great Depression and Vivian's parents were young with her mother only 17 and her 
father looking at being called to serve his country in World War II.  There can always be a reason to wish 
you were not now pregnant; that it is not now convenient and an easy abortion is an easy solution, 
 
     I think it is time for Kansas to take a stand and let the rest of the nation know that we value life.  A 
license plate that announces "Choose Life" would definitely put this valued ideal forward.  If it causes only 
one person to pause and reconsider an abortion, it will be well worth each individual committee member's 
effort to give this Bill a favorable approval and pass it on to the House for it's approval. 
 
     Each of you and the approval of this bill will be in our prayers. 
 
Paul and Vivian Moore 
2073 Justice Rd. 
Fort Scott, Kansas 66701 
(620) 223-0722 
                                                                         
 

 


